



注意：考試開始鈴(鐘)響前，不可以翻閱試題本

109 學年度科技校院四年制與專科學校二年制
統 一 入 學 測 驗 試 題 本

共同科目

英 文

【注 意 事 項】

- 1.請核對考試科目與報考群(類)別是否相符。
- 2.請檢查答案卡(卷)、座位及准考證三者之號碼是否完全相同，如有不符，請監試人員查明處理。
- 3.本試卷分為「選擇題」和「非選擇題」兩部份，共 100 分，答對給分，答錯不倒扣。試卷最後一題後面有備註【以下空白】。
- 4.本試卷之第一部份「選擇題」共 41 題，每題 2 分，共 82 分。第一部份均為單一選擇題，每題都有 (A)、(B)、(C)、(D) 四個選項，請選一個最適當答案，在答案卡(卷)同一題號對應方格內，用 **2B** 鉛筆塗滿方格，但不超出格外。
- 5.本試卷之第二部份「非選擇題」包括：填充 1 題，6 分；句子重組 1 題，6 分；中譯英 1 題，6 分，共 18 分。請依題號順序使用黑色墨水的筆，將答案書寫於答案卷之「非選擇題作答區」指定範圍內。
- 6.本試卷空白處或背面，可做草稿使用。
- 7.請在試卷首頁准考證號碼之方格內，填上自己的准考證號碼，考完後將「答案卡(卷)」及「試題」一併繳回。

准考證號碼：□□□□□□□□

考試開始鈴(鐘)響時，請先填寫准考證號碼，再翻閱試題本作答。

一、 選擇題 (第 1 至 41 題，每題 2 分，共 82 分)

I. 字彙題：第 1 至 7 題，每題均有一空格字詞，請選擇最適合的答案，以完成該英文句子。第 8 至 11 題，每題均有一個劃底線的字詞，請在四個選項中，選擇一個與劃底線的字詞意義最接近的答案。

1. You can wear sunglasses if you think the sunlight is too _____ outside.
(A) bright (B) gray (C) large (D) weak
2. Every Saturday, the library holds talks on various _____ that include friendship, career, photography and health.
(A) jobs (B) hobbies (C) products (D) topics
3. I don't feel _____ gossiping about Michael's life because it is wrong to discuss other people's private lives.
(A) annoyed (B) comfortable (C) embarrassed (D) fearful
4. Computer technology _____ people to work at home effectively without having to go to the office.
(A) attacks (B) confuses (C) enables (D) reduces
5. The shoes usually cost a lot, but now they are _____ cheap after discount.
(A) regionally (B) relatively (C) reluctantly (D) respectfully
6. Mozart (莫札特) was a great musician who started to _____ music when he was very young.
(A) compose (B) lighten (C) monitor (D) reject
7. A(n) _____ face is essential to dramatic acting because it is good at showing all kinds of emotions.
(A) expressive (B) identical (C) protective (D) reasonable
8. Henry has been very busy looking for a new job lately, so he hasn't contacted his family for almost two weeks.
(A) fairly (B) nearly (C) recently (D) shortly
9. Mary broke up with her boyfriend because she felt he had no regard for her feelings.
(A) concern (B) fortune (C) silence (D) temper
10. A medical report indicates that there is an association between high levels of stress and skin problems.
(A) an exchange (B) an obstacle (C) a relationship (D) a similarity
11. The government declared that the new city hall would be open to the public this summer.
(A) announced (B) discovered (C) imagined (D) predicted

II. 對話題：第 12 至 21 題，請依對話內容選出一個最適合的答案，使其成為有意義的對話。

12. Rose: Hey, let's go to Mama's Kitchen for some food.
Jane: Sounds great. _____
Rose: No, it's next to the bank.
Jane: Oh, it's quite far from here. But never mind. Let's go!
(A) Is the food there really good?
(B) Can you say it one more time?
(C) Is it across from the Internet cafe?
(D) Are you sure you want to go there?

13. Alan: I've been looking for that book! Where did you get it?
Betty: _____ I just did a search on the Web and found it. It's not that difficult, you know.
Alan: Really? I must try my hand at it. Can you show me how to do it?
(A) I bought it online. (B) I paid by credit card.
(C) I left it in the drawer. (D) I finished it in one night.
14. Steve: So, have you made up your mind about a career?
Becky: Pretty much. It's going to be something with either dancing or singing. I mean it.
Steve: _____ You've always been the musical type.
(A) It makes sense to me. (B) It will never come true.
(C) I'm pretty good at music. (D) Neither of them will work.
15. Mom: I think you have too much junk in your room. Why don't you clean up right now?
Mark: Junk? There is no junk. _____
Mom: How about these empty boxes and broken mugs?
Mark: They are for my art class.
(A) We can ask for help. (B) You can say that again.
(C) It's too late to clean up. (D) I keep things for a reason.
16. Ken: Hello. This is Ken Wang. I bought a jacket on your website a month ago. I haven't received it. Why?
Joy: Hi, Mr. Wang. Let me check. Ah! _____ Our records show a delay in delivery.
Ken: Well, you should have called me about it.
Joy: I'm truly sorry. I'll try my best to send it out to you today.
(A) I could not find any records of your order.
(B) I phoned you last week about that order.
(C) There was no order placed for the jacket.
(D) There has been a problem with that order.
17. Jennifer: That was an interesting speech. I learned a lot!
Shu-hua: Yes, although the topic was hard to follow for a foreigner like me!
Jennifer: _____
Shu-hua: Thank you. It's very kind of you.
(A) The speaker is from Canada.
(B) But your English is excellent.
(C) I've followed the speaker for a while.
(D) And the topic was about foreign cultures.
18. Interviewer: Have you always worked in the service line?
Tim: Yes. Ever since I graduated from college.
Interviewer: I see. _____
Tim: Well. I think I am very hardworking but a little impatient sometimes.
(A) How do you spend your free time?
(B) What are your strong and weak points?
(C) Please tell us about your educational background.
(D) Please say something about your work experience.
19. Mike: My brother has really gone crazy. He says he wants to take up skydiving. Can you believe that?
Lily: What? _____
Mike: I'm not. He's dead serious.
Lily: Well, you have to stop him. It's really dangerous.
(A) Am I going crazy? (B) I believe he's dangerous.
(C) You've got to be kidding. (D) Have you talked to him seriously?

20. Bill: Nina, _____
Nina: Not really. I'd like to check out this city. But I need to learn how to take the MRT first.
Bill: I'm going to the station. If you want, we can go together. You'll find it easy.
Nina: That would be great! Thanks.
(A) where are you from? (B) do you have a check?
(C) how do you like this city? (D) do you have any plans?
21. Peter: Did you hear that the band Mayday (五月天) is having two shows here this summer?
Leo: Yes. And tickets are on sale this Friday. But fan club members like us can buy tickets right now. Let's see what we can get.
Peter: There are different kinds of seating in the stadium—floor, lower level, and upper level.
Leo: _____ I want to sit near the stage.
(A) Isn't it far from the stadium?
(B) How much is the fan club fee?
(C) Why don't we go with floor seats?
(D) Can we sell tickets on the upper level?

III. 綜合測驗：以下兩篇短文，共有 10 個空格，為第 22 至 31 題，每題有四個選項，請依各篇短文文意，選出一個最適合該空格的答案。

▲ 下篇短文共有 5 個空格，為第 22 — 26 題，請依短文文意，選出一個最適合該空格的答案。

Rainforests are the Earth's oldest living ecosystems. They 22 only a small part of the Earth's surface, about six percent, but they are very important to us. For example, they provide us with 23 of the Earth's oxygen and fresh water. A lot of medicines we use today to treat cancer or heart disease 24 from the plants that grow only in rainforests. Many items we use in our own homes come from the rainforest as well. 25, rainforests are disappearing at an alarmingly fast pace, largely due to human development over the past few centuries. Problems 26 from the decrease of rainforests include more pollutions, less oxygen, and fewer species of animals. To keep rainforests from disappearing and save the Earth for our children, we must do something immediately.

- | | | | |
|---------------------|------------------|-----------------------|----------------------|
| 22. (A) call off | (B) look into | (C) make up | (D) turn down |
| 23. (A) many | (B) much | (C) several | (D) a few |
| 24. (A) manufacture | (B) manufactured | (C) are manufacturing | (D) are manufactured |
| 25. (A) In addition | (B) Luckily | (C) To conclude | (D) Unfortunately |
| 26. (A) result | (B) resulting | (C) have resulted | (D) that resulting |

▲ 下篇短文共有 5 個空格，為第 27 – 31 題，請依短文文意，選出一個最適合該空格的答案。

In 1275, Marco Polo (馬可波羅) arrived in China. During this journey, he came close to losing his life a few times, 27 he kept going and finally succeeded in reaching his goal. At about the same time, Polynesians (玻里尼西亞人) were exploring the islands of the South Pacific. 28 the great dangers of sailing long distance in open canoes, they managed to explore and occupy all the major islands. About 200 years later, Christopher Columbus (哥倫布) left Europe to find a new way to Asia. 29 the earth to be flat, many people at that time were afraid that he would fall off the edge of the world. Columbus did not reach his original goal to find treasures in Asia; 30, he opened up a vast new world, the Americas. Every explorer needs a vision. But what 31 explorers to leave the security of the known world to face the dangers of the unknown? For many of them, it is simply the love of adventure.

27. (A) for (B) or (C) so (D) yet
28. (A) Compared to (B) Despite (C) Rather than (D) Unlike
29. (A) Been believed (B) Being believing (C) Believed (D) Believing
30. (A) as usual (B) for instance (C) instead (D) moreover
31. (A) drive (B) drives (C) have driven (D) is driven

IV. 閱讀測驗：以下有三篇短文，共有 10 個題目，為第 32 至 41 題，請於閱讀短文後，選出最適當的答案。

▲ 閱讀下文，回答第 32 – 33 題

Kelly, Linda, Vivian, and Wendy are at a night market in Tainan. They are looking at the menu and talking about what they would like to eat. Everyone will order only one portion of any item she likes for herself.

Menu

Item	Price (for one portion)
Oyster omelet	NT\$ 80
Danzai noodles	NT\$ 70
Taiwanese Meatball	NT\$ 50
Milkfish soup	NT\$ 90
Coffin bread	NT\$ 70
Bubble tea	NT\$ 50

Kelly: I am hungry. I can eat a horse.

Linda: Me, too. Let's get something good to eat. I'd like to have Danzai noodles first.

Wendy: I'll get Oyster omelet. My cousin said that's a must-try. And, I also want to try Taiwanese meatball. I want to see how different it is from American meatballs.

Vivian: I'm hungry and thirsty. I'll get bubble tea and coffin bread.

Kelly: The most famous dish in Tainan is milkfish; I must try it. Besides, eating fish makes you smart!

32. What is Kelly going to order?
(A) A horse (B) Bubble tea (C) Coffin bread (D) Milkfish soup
33. According to the menu and the conversation, who will have to pay the most if everyone orders only one portion of each item she wants to eat?
(A) Kelly (B) Linda (C) Vivian (D) Wendy

▲閱讀下文，回答第 34 — 37 題

Cocoa trees were first brought to Taiwan from Indonesia by the Japanese when they ruled the island. But, the Japanese could not overcome the difficulties in growing the crop. It was not until about 20 years ago that Taiwanese farmers succeeded in growing the tropical plant.

Thanks to modern techniques, local farmers in Pingtung (屏東) are able to produce better-quality beans that can be made into fine chocolate. In order to promote chocolate industry, local chocolate makers have also created new flavors of chocolate such as tea, fruit, and pepper for the past few years. Starting in 2016, this newly emerging cocoa industry in Pingtung went on to win international fame. In years 2018 and 2019, Taiwanese chocolate makers won numerous top prizes in the International Chocolate Award (ICA)'s World Finals. The rise of Taiwan's chocolate industry and its wonderful results even gave the country the honor of hosting the ICA's Asia-Pacific competition in 2019.

Even then, the industry is facing a problem. Not many chocolate eaters in Taiwan go for local products. To meet local taste, chocolate makers have come up with a variety of fine chocolates. They hope that as more people learn to appreciate and buy fine chocolate, the domestic market will **take off**. Encouraged by their success in global competitions, the chocolate makers are also targeting at the global market. They are eager to win over chocolate lovers worldwide with the delicate flavors of Taiwanese chocolate.

34. What is the contribution of the Japanese to Taiwan's chocolate industry?
(A) They knew how to produce chocolate.
(B) They moved from Indonesia to Taiwan.
(C) They introduced cocoa trees to Taiwan.
(D) They succeeded in growing cocoa trees.
35. According to the passage, which of the following statements is true?
(A) Taiwan-made chocolate is gaining world attention.
(B) Taiwan's chocolate makers produce a single flavor.
(C) Many Taiwanese chocolate eaters like local products.
(D) Indonesia farmers planted cocoa trees in Taiwan 20 years ago.
36. What does the phrase "**take off**" in paragraph 3 mean?
(A) Remove its obstacles
(B) Become successful
(C) Appear competitive
(D) Present its challenges
37. What is the main purpose of the passage?
(A) To discuss Taiwan's problems of planting cocoa trees.
(B) To introduce different flavors of Taiwanese chocolate.
(C) To show the development in Taiwan's chocolate industry.
(D) To describe Taiwan's success in selling chocolate worldwide.

▲閱讀下文，回答第 38 — 41 題

Early this year, a new coronavirus (新冠狀病毒) caused the rapid spread of the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). Many countries began practicing “social distancing” to prevent infection spread by increasing the space between people. All over the world, social distancing brought about changes in people’s ways of living, learning, and working.

Lifestyle changes due to social distancing affected almost everyone. People avoided crowded places and unnecessary traveling. In Italy, for example, church leaders spoke to followers online. Elsewhere, online shopping in Taiwan and home entertainment in China rose significantly in February.

Social distancing also had an effect on learning. In Australia, when schools were still open, teachers tried not to let students mix in common areas that included the classroom, café and library. As the crisis worsened, schools closed **one** after another. By early April, over 90% of the world’s students were not attending school. In some places, such as Italy and Hong Kong, students turned to learning from home through Internet connection.

To lower the risk of infection, companies put distance between employees in the workplace and told sick employees to stay home. Offices were generally flexible in the time and place of work. Furthermore, to keep the workplace safe, the United States passed a law to provide paid sick leave for all employees. This was to make sure that workers who fell ill with the coronavirus would stay home without fear of losing their income.

In the fight against the coronavirus, people stayed apart to stay healthy. However, they all stayed connected to feel a sense of togetherness.

38. What is the best title for this passage?
(A) Less Human Contact for Good Health
(B) Better Learning with Internet Connection
(C) Flexible Time and Place for Employment
(D) Safe Homes with Popular Entertainments
39. What does the word “**one**” in paragraph 3 refer to?
(A) classroom (B) crisis (C) school (D) student
40. According to the passage, which of the following statements is true?
(A) About 90% of the students stayed at home to learn to use the Internet.
(B) Social distancing measured how fast the coronavirus spreads in a country.
(C) Schools stopped students from gathering in large groups to prevent infection.
(D) A new US law stated that sick employees would be paid if they worked at the office.
41. According to the passage, which of the following is **NOT** an act of social distancing?
(A) Attending a live concert filled with people.
(B) Reducing the number of workers in the office.
(C) Holding online church meetings with followers.
(D) Watching videos at home instead of going to the movies.

二、非選擇題(第 I 到第 III 題，每題 6 分，共 18 分)

I. 填充

說明：

- ▲ 請依據中文提示，將試題內空格 ①、② 答案之完整單字(含提示之字首)，分別作答於答案卷之作答欄 ①、② 之指定範圍內以完成句子。
- ▲ 請勿抄題，每格限填一字，超過一字者視為錯誤，不予計分。

1. 這炸雞很美味，但對我來說有點太鹹了！
The fried c ① is tasty, but a little bit too s ② for me.

II. 句子重組

說明：

- ▲ 請將題中 5 段提示字詞重組成一完整句子，並於句尾加上適當標點符號。
- ▲ 請將重組後的句子寫在答案卷之「非選擇題作答區」指定範圍內，答案中不能增減字詞或修改變化字詞，請勿抄題。

2. stared at / who was talking loudly / the boy / on his cellphone/ People on the bus

III. 中譯英

說明：

- ▲ 請將以下中文句子譯成正確、通順、達意的英文，並將答案寫在「非選擇題作答區」之指定範圍內，請勿抄題。

3. 我表姊邀請我去參加她的婚禮。

【以下空白】